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NASBA ANNOUNCES CLARK ATLANTA UNIVERSITY RESEARCH TEAM AS 2021 
ACCOUNTING EDUCATION RESEARCH GRANT RECIPIENT 

2022 Call for Proposals Open Through March 11, 2022 
   

NASHVILLE, Tenn., Aug. 31, 2021 – The National Association of State Boards of Accountancy (NASBA) 
is pleased to announce the recipient of its Accounting Education Research Grants Program for 2021.  
 

This year’s grant recipient includes the team of Marlissa J. Phillips and Tonya Smalls, both from Clark Atlanta 
University (Atlanta, GA), for their research entitled, “Do the program curriculum, faculty characteristics, and 
support association at Minority Serving Institutions contribute to achieving CPA certification?” 
 

NASBA’s Accounting Education Research Grants Program was established in 2011 and is spearheaded by 
members of NASBA’s Education Committee, under the leadership of Chair Jason Peery (ID). The program 
seeks to advance research on educational issues impacting the certified public accountants (CPA), the public 
accounting profession and state boards’ charge to protect the public. Over $170,000 has been awarded in 
support of academic research nationwide since the program’s inception.  
 

The 2022 Call for Proposals is open now through 11:59 p.m. CT on Friday, March 11, 2022. Post-doctoral 
researchers and professors seeking funding are encouraged to submit grant proposals for consideration prior 
to the deadline. Grant recipients will be announced in summer 2022. 
 

For additional information (including a full program description, eligibility requirements, research topics and 
details on past recipients), CLICK HERE. For questions regarding the program, email: 
grantproposal@nasba.org. 
 
 

About NASBA  
 

Since 1908, the National Association of State Boards of Accountancy (NASBA) has served as a forum for the 
nation’s Boards of Accountancy, which administer the Uniform CPA Examination, license more than 
650,000 certified public accountants and regulate the practice of public accountancy in the United States. 
NASBA’s mission is to enhance the effectiveness and advance the common interests of the Boards of 
Accountancy in meeting their regulatory responsibilities. The Association promotes the exchange of 
information among accountancy boards, serving the needs of the 55 U.S. jurisdictions. NASBA is 
headquartered in Nashville, TN, with a satellite office in New York, NY, an International Computer Testing 
and Call Center in Guam and operations in San Juan, PR. To learn more about NASBA, visit www.nasba.org.  
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